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CERTIFIED MAIL LETTER
RETURN RECEIPT REOUESTED

Teton Pass Properties LLC
Peter Moyer, Registered Agent
50 King treet
Suite 203
P.O. Box 3682
Jackson, WY 83001

Re: Administrative Order
Docket No. SOWA-08-20 11-00 I7
Stagecoach Bar Public Water System
PWS lD# WY5600523

Dear Mr. Moyer:

According to paragraph 15 of the Administrative Order (Order) EPA issued on
January 26, 20 II, Teton Pass Properties LLC (Teton Pass) was required to submit a plan for bringing
the Stagecoach Bar public water system into compliance with the total coliform maximum contaminant
level (MCL) within 30 d_ays after receipt of the Order. On February 2, 2011, EPA received from
Wayne Johnson, manager of the Stagecoach Bar, a summary of events and description of system
improvements that have occurred since Teton Pass exceeded the MCL for total colifonn bacteria
during September 2009 and October 20 IO. Following the October 2010 MCL exceedance, Mr.
Johnson met with Mike Dar1 and' Jeff Eason of the Telon County Health Department to develop a
corrective action plan. Specifically, the pressure tank was replaced, the well and distribution lines
were chlorinated, and a UV light and water filter were installed.

At this time, EPA approves of these system improvements and will not require Teton Pass to
submit an additional compliance plan and schedule. However, should Teton Pass again exceed the
MCL for total coliform while this Order is open, EPA may order further steps and/or seek penalties for
compliance.



Please be advised that Teton Pass is required to comply with all other provisions of the Order.
Penalties for failing to comply are set forth in the Order. Please contact Shawn McCaffrey at (303)
312-6515 if you havc any questions. If you are represented by an attorney, please ask your attorney to
call Dana Stotsky at the above 800 number, extension 6905, or at (303) 312-6905.

Sincerely,

Darcy O'Connor, Acting Director
Water Technical Enforcement Program
Office of Enforcement, Compliance

and Environmental Justice

cc: Wayne Johnson, Manager, Stagecoach Bar
Tina Artemis, EPA Regional Hearing Clerk
Wyoming DEQ/DOH (via email)
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